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TO:		Board of Park Commissioners
FROM:		Susan Golub
DATE:		September 4, 2014
SUBJECT:	Performance Management Work Plan 

Requested Board Action
Staff requests the Board recommend adoption by Seattle Parks and Recreation (Parks) of the Performance Management Work Plan (attachment 1).

Background
In order to better understand if Parks actions/work lead to the outcomes the Department seeks, we are developing a comprehensive performance management system. An initial step in system development is charting the course with a Performance Management Work Plan. Recent Board discussions of performance management occurred on:

April 26: an initial presentation/discussion of current performance management in the department and options for creating a department-wide system;
June 26: a panel presenting differing methods of performance management; 
July 24: a follow-up discussion reviewing the draft Performance Management Work Plan; and
August 14: at the Board’s retreat where recommendations for changes/additions to the work plan were discussed.

Revisions from the July 24 Version of the Work Plan
Based on written comments and the discussion at the Park Board’s retreat, staff made two substantive revisions to the draft Performance Management Work Plan:

· Logic model section added describing how performance measurements fit into a logic model, defined as a sequence of events designed to bring about benefits or change over time; and
· Public engagement in the development of and reporting on performance measurement more fully described.


Mayor’s Performance Measurements
[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Murray recently requested departments provide performance measurements for 2014. The template for reporting the measures reflects the outcome based perspective of Parks Performance Management Work Plan: determining whether actions lead to desired outcomes. Moving forward, Parks Results Team will integrate the measures developed by divisions into the Mayor’s performance measurement reporting.

Next Steps
The Seattle Park District funding plan for 2015 includes $200,000 in consulting services to assist the department in developing the performance management system. This fall, in consultation with the Board’s Accountability and Performance Management Committee, Parks will develop the consultant scope of work and Request for Proposals (RFP). 

Before the end of the year the Results Team will be formed and will begin/continue the education process that will prepare the team to kick-off system development in 2015.


Additional Information
Susan Golub: susan.golub@seattle.gov
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